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MEMORANIUM FOR THE RECORD
SUBJECT: Meeting with Ambessedor Holmes end Participeting
Hebers of the Special State-Defense Study Group
CIA PARTICIPANTS: 25X1A

1. Background: The Study Group has been engaged in
producing a paper entitled, "Near East, Rorth Afriea, and the Horn
of Alrica -- A recommended American Strategy.” The Office of
Economic Research (OBR) was comnitted to supply an annex
entitlsd:, "Ecopramic Trends and Progpecte,” which wes delivered
to the Situdy Group on 14 July. The Study Group sdvised us
on 20 July that the OER dwaft 41d not meet its needs, in
epite of the fact trat 1t adhered %0 an outline which had
been sulmitted to the Study Group on or about 5 July, and
to whict no objection had been entered. On 21 July, the
Study Group supplied OER vith a new outline. The purposge of the
meeting wae to discuee the new outline and the time within
which CER eould supply the information requested by it.

2. Anmbassador Holmes Opened the meeting by zaying he
appreclated that had many other commitments, perticulsrly
during the Arab-Israeli war. He slso noted that misunder-
etandings had arisen beceuse of s breskdown of conmunication,
apparently alluding, among other thinge, to the failure of
the Study Group to object to the OER outline vhen it wae
presentel. Ambassedor Holmes expressed his apprecistion for
the Agency'e cooperation.

3. I eald that we had indeed been surprised to receive
the reviced owtline on the 2lst of July, in viewv of the apparent
acceptabllity of our ‘lier outline. The Asbaszedor remarked
that through en internal failure, he had pever seen the
original cutline. I stated that it would be useful to
reviev -hat had happened eince it had eome bearing on what
could be done now. I pointed out that throughout, there had
been & conflict between what the Study Group ideally re-
quired and the time the Study Group had given ue to produce
the annex. If an effort were to be made to revise the
economlc amnex in accordance with the new outline, much
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more time would be required to do a decent Jjob than hed :
been avallable in the bast. . Moy y there were some things
which could not be done at all, use of a lack of basic
date, and otherz whieh could only be done in a time epan
much beyond any which the Btudy Group could contemplate.
Within these limitaticns, to wndertake any kiad of a decent
revigion would require six to efght weeks.

Captain Alexander, USN, the Chief of Staff, said that the

study really ought to be published in ite fimal form within

the nex!: week or two to be of most ure and that It would

be better to do without en econtmic gnhex than to delay the

paper for as mueh as two months. Mr. Lewis, the State

represertative, made the pertinelit observation thet it

would perhaps be better if OER's ‘ascets vere held in reserve

for additional studies which #ight be genermted by the main

report. " 25X1A

5. At thie point | the CIA reprecentative
on the Etudy Group, mede an unfortwmate intervention. He
urged that an economic annex be prepared in the period of
time that I had specified, and that the matn stud forvexd
in the meantime without the amnex. L pointed
out that the main recomnendations of the etudy could stand
vithout the anmex, He var cuppdrted by one other member of
the Group. -

25X1A

%o reveal two things. The first was that the main findings

and recomendations of the Btudy Group paper wvere not very

sengitive to the presence or sbeence of an eccnomic annex.
Isuggem;edthstirthismthem,m&uitwemaleo

the case, as Ambassedor Holmes had remarked esriier, that

US econaritc policy initiatives could not ‘be undertaken for

eome time, 1t might be better to serub the economic annex,

since there was no point in doing something which would not

be of much use. If, on the other hand, a decision were madc
that an economic mnnex was necessary, then the conversation ’\
Indicated that there was really no need for OBR to adhere to :
8 6-8 veek scheduls, vwhich had been bazed on a compromice

between urgency and the time required to do a fuller job.

Under these circumstances, 1t might be better if CGER were to

teke three or four months to do the Job.
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T. Aubascador Holmes sgld thet he was having s meeting
at 3:3C with General Whesler, whe, according to Ambassador
Holmes, has “managerial con@rol" over the paper. He also
was plamning a meeting very soon with the Senior Policy Group.
He proposed to lay the following two alternatives before
General Wheeler and the Policy Group:

a. Publish the study very soom without en

eemig armex .,

b. Publish the study very soon. without an
ecamomie annex, but mek OER to supply tome within
three to four monthe for separate publicstion.

8. During the discussion, the Group egreed that there
ahould?mmsemtem,lmmx, and aleo agreed that
Mhﬁmrbeenumtom&mm‘ It wvas mutuglly
agreed that the econcmic annex womld contein a =ection on
petroleun. This section would not, as Awbasszsdor Holmes
put it, discusr "petrolew: petrolewn, " but only in
the contiext of its effagt cig%be growth and developnent
prospecle of the countriss covered. This waz esaentially
the trentment that had beem given the subject in the OER
paper sibmitted to the Study Group on 1h July.

9. It was sgreed that 1f g decision vere nade to

10. Anmbessador Holmes would like the new annex to have
& eection on the effecte of the Arab-Isrseli war on the
econcmieg of the countries coveved, saume sdditiongl eub-
reglonal analysis, more yrojectione, more detail on some
of the countries, and a beefed up petroleum section. I
pointed out, in this connsetion, thet our resources were
lim!ted, andthatvehaﬁbma‘blamewéyamyafevof
the comtries of the reglom in any deteil. Moreover, in
some cases, lack of date would necessitate & rather "thin"
presentation. - '

Foet-seript, 25 July 1967, - 25X1A

1l. The above information wae conveyed to the A/DD/I
at & cesilon immediately after the meeting. Later in the
afternoon, | lcalled to eay that the neeting
of the Senior Policy Group would not be held until 21 August.
In the meantime, Arvbassador Nolmes had met with General
Vheeler, and General Wheeler had said that it would be
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desirable to have an eemmomic snnex; therefore, we should

25X1A

g0 shead. I exprecssd ay cone@rn to| | that the
agreement reached at the meeting - that the option veuld b#
put bothh to Genexrsl Vheolile. g the Senlor Policy Groug « -
‘s Bot been adhered to. I 4934 him that I assuned he vae
acting ns & CIA representative on the study group, and that :
I was sure he appreciated the differences between a unilateral
decision by Genersl Wheeler apnd one concurred ir by the Conior
Folicy tiroup, on which the DCI eat. I told him that I would
call thiz development %o the attention of my rrincipals, who
eould then decide vhethey to acc the situation er to speak
further with General Vhagler and/or Ambacsedor Holmes. I

25X1A told| |that 12 g decision were made to g0 shead

- with the annex, we would produce it. in & 3 or & month period,

ae agrecd to at the wmeeting. 25X1A

12. T esllad the A/ID/I and gave hin the above informetion.
Dr. Proctor ecomeluded there wes mething we could do but go
ahead w.th the ennex. He asked me to advise of thie
new development and of hie decigion, sinece vas going 25X1A
to e meoting at 10 o'clock todsy. Pr. Proctor also suggested
that a draft following the new outline actually be written
now g0 ae to revesl the asress in which sdditionsl reseamrch

wae necegeary. I conveyed all of this tol | asked 25X 1A
25X1A  pim to call | |and give | four deeision to 25X1A
mroceed, and to repest fo | that we plan to take 25X1A

3 or h momthe to do the Job, per the decislon at the meeting.

/S/

25X1A

Acting Deputy Director
Economte Recearch

25X1A
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